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Places for 2 - 4 year olds
Free places for eligible children

Based in Caton Primary School
To have a look around and enquire about places

call 07746 857904/01524 770104 or email
infinitypreschools@gmail.com

infinitypreschool.co.uk

PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk: Laura McGowan. Phone: 07394 060777 clerk@catonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
www.catonparishcouncil.gov.uk Find us on Facebook too.
Council officers At the May meeting, Nick Heywood agreed to continue as Chair and Jenny
Walmsley as Vice-Chair.
Policing in Caton-with-Littledale Sgt Brown of Lancashire Constabulary came to speak to the
Annual Meeting in May about crime and policing in our parish and neighbouring areas. He
stressed that this is a safe area to live. About 400 reports were made to the police in the last
year, but many were to do with "public safety", such as missing persons, lost and found
property, sheep on the road or the need for the police to help the ambulance service get access
to someone's house. Then there were reports of road accidents, and traffic issues. He noted
that Quernmore Road and the Scarthwaite bends were the most likely places for accidents.
Anti-social behaviour reports mostly came from the Artlebeck area, and thefts mostly from the
caravan park. The rural areas were most at risk of burglary, especially of expensive trailers,
quad bikes and farm machinery. Some drug-related arrests had been made recently. And some
shoplifting. He explained that the whole of the Lower Lune Valley has just one dedicated PC
and one PCSO, but can draw on resources from the rural policing unit, and from colleagues at
Lancaster and Morecambe. He stressed the importance of reporting suspicious behaviour -
even if no-one can attend immediately, the logs of cases are used to decide where to
concentrate policing in future. And it all helps build up a fuller picture. So to report - for
speeding and traffic go straight to the Lancashire Road Safety Partnership, for other issues use
the Lancashire Police website or ring 101. Incidentally, you can see data about accidents on our
roads by using the MARIO service - on Lancashire County Council's website. Finally,
Neighbourhood Watch schemes do seem to be effective, when set up for small areas such as a
street or small cluster of houses.
Play Park at Fell View Thanks to Chris Lennon, who has dealt with the rotting timbers
surrounding our play park. The slopes will be seeded once the weather permits.Perimeter
fencing will be installed.
June Parish Council meeting The next meeting of the Parish Council is on Tuesday June 10th, at
7pm. In the Victoria Institute. Residents are welcome to attend.
 

PUBLIC TOILET AT THE VICTORIA INSTITUTE
The Public Toilet outside the Victoria Institute is now open 7am to 7pm each day. This is for a
three month trial period. The Parish Council is covering the cost of additional cleaning and
other expenses which may arise. We hope this facility will be helpful to our residents and
visitors.

FIRST SATURDAY LITTER PICK
A group of residents get together on the first Saturday of every month to pick up litter and tidy
the villages. The meeting place is outside the Victoria Institute at 10.00am, weather permitting.
You decide how much time and whereabouts in the village needs some attention. Half an hour
or an hour can – and does – make such a difference. If you have seen an area which would
benefit from a tidy up, or have any queries, please contact Judy Powell on 771154. Rubbish
bags, bag holders, and litter pickers are provided, and it is a good idea to bring your own gloves.
Hi-viz vests (various sizes) also available on request. Next session: Saturday 7th June

MOBILE LIBRARY Visits are every three weeks. Station Car Park Caton: Thurs 19th June 2-
3:30pm Methodist Hub Car Park Brookhouse: Friday 20th June 9:30 - 9:55.

All Submissions and Advertising Enquiries via email to the Editor by the 15th of the 
month for the following edition. Email: catonlink2021@gmail.com 

Published by Caton Link Committee • Treasurer: John Self (770503) Distribution: Alan and Marilyn
Davis (07855157951): Fiona Metcalfe (770025) Editor: Lisa Sargent-Small (07907673265)

Printed by MTP Media Ltd, LA9 6BL. Tel 01539 740937 www.mtp-media.co.uk
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LOCAL NEWS OF CATON & BROOKHOUSE

• Places available for 3-4 year olds
• Free funded hours
• Open 7.45am to 5.30pm

Email:preschool@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk
Call 01524 770241       Visit catonstpauls.com

“One family belonging, believing and
learning together”

Caton St Paul's
Pre-school

Shiatsu     Acupressure     Massage
Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc.

Martin Knowles DS MRSS
www.CatonGreen.co.uk    

01524 771598

Extensions 
Renovations
General Building

Info@manselljoinery.co.uk
07852871562

LOCAL JOINERY AND BUILDING SERVICES
PROFESSIONAL & RELIABLE WORKMANSHIP

All aspects of Joinery
Kitchens
Bathrooms
Bespoke fitted furniture

http://www.catonparishcouncil.gov.uk/
mailto:Info@manselljoinery.co.uk


Logs•Smokeless•Topsoil•Bark
 01524 812476www.logsdirect.co.uk

GILLISONS
The Bag Shop

32 New Street
Lancaster
LA1 1EG

Behind the Museum, 
Next to Barclays Bank

We are an independent vets and our Caton team pride
themselves on providing a personal, friendly service. 

Pop in to weigh your pet, collect flea or worm
treatments, food and accessories. 

The Caton surgery is open 9.00am to 6.00pm Monday to
Friday, veterinary consultations are available daily.

Caton     01524 770615         Lancaster     01524 32696
Morecambe   01524 410867  Milnthorpe  015395 62770

24 hours emergency service www.bayvets.co.uk

LUNE DOG GROOMING
6 Lentworth House, Lentworth Drive, Hala, Lancaster, LA1 4RQ

Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon.
All aspects of dog grooming provided in a small friendly salon.

Eleanor Sweeney Mobile: 07855 345328

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES. Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations

70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004.    Mob. 07977155939

Stephen, Heather Wilkinson

R & M Dawson
Landscape - paving, decking,

fencing and turfing.
Stonework - natural stone walling,

restoration, stone facing, brickwork.
Groundworks - tarmac driveways, block

paving and all drainage and foundations.
Plant hire - mini digger hire.

Specialists with over 25 years experience.
Based in the local area.

Call: Richard : 07881464856
Mark : 07919566570

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602      or     7922304182

E-mail: lucas@lsdecorating.co.uk
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

Anna Dobras
  Find inner peace and achieve life goals

 Help with addictions

07305773004

Places for 2 - 4 year olds
Free places for eligible children

Based in Caton Primary School
To have a look around and enquire about places

call 07746 857904/01524 770104 or email
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infinitypreschool.co.uk

HELP FOR UKRAINE
The world in which we are living is threatened by wars, the reality of war for many of us
is only what we see on the televisions, but it is still affecting many lives across the world.
International Aid from Preston send containers of aid to a number of countries including
Ukraine, sadly the war in Ukraine is still affecting many families and many innocent lives
are being lost, we cannot help everyone but by helping someone we are making a BIG
difference. Caton Baptist church Artlebeck Bridge Caton LA2 9QT is holding another open
day to collect for Ukraine and other countries on Saturday 14th June 10AM until 3PM.
Could you help at all? We need help on the day to sort clothes etc into boxes or can you
help by donating something.
We are looking for good clean clothes/ bed linen / Towels / and any of the below
Food: Pasta, rice, tinned meat, tinned fish, tinned veg, flour, cooking oil, salt, biscuits
(with 1 year’s best before date) Medical: First aid kits, plasters, bandages, dressings,
gauze, surgical gloves, masks, antiseptic creams, paracetamol, ibuprofen, Calpol etc.
Toiletries: Soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes, flannels, shampoo, sanitary towels, nappies,
incontinence pads. Clothing and Footwear: of all types, for all ages. Camping Equipment:
sleeping bags, tents including small two man tents, camping stoves
and cylinders, camping cutlery, torches, batteries, LED lights, candles, generators, power
packs.
Household Items: cutlery, crockery, kettles, washing machines, tumble dryers, fridges,
towels, bedding.
More details on our website www.catonbaptistchurch.org or contact Pastor Alan on
07971 634 330 or Stephen 07585 440 563.

CATON WOMEN’S INSTITUTE
MAKING A DIFFERENCE IN OUR COMMUNITY. Following our last two successful
campaigns (Belongings Bags for St John’s Hospice and Hats for the Homeless for Tactical
Street Angels), this year’s campaign will be crafting items for people living with
Dementia. Many of us have first-hand experience of how this condition affects people
and we hope to craft items that will benefit locals. Come along to tonight’s meeting to
find out how you can help. Thursday, June 5th, 7:30pm at the Victoria Institute (visitors
are always welcome, £3 including refreshments). Also tonight, a team jigsaw race. This is
sure to bring out our competitive sides as we battle against the clock to complete jigsaws
in teams. A great chance to get to know each other! Also this month, our Book Club
meets to discuss The Immortal Life of Henrietta Lacks by Rebecca Skloot. This is a
fantastic way to get to know some of our members better, whilst enjoying expanding
your reading choices. Check out our Facebook page to find out more information or our
website https://lancashire.thewi.org.uk/find-wi/caton/home.

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP GROUP
The weather was kind to us again on our visit to the Affinity outlet in Fleetwood and lots
of bargains were snapped up as everyone received 10% discount vouchers. We then had
a leisurely afternoon in Lytham. The coffee morning on May 1st was a quieter affair than
usual, possibly because of the hot weather. June 19th will see us in Chester for the day,
before this we will be back at the Station for coffee on the 5th. In July we are having
afternoon tea in Blackpool Tower after a visit to Barton Grange. For further details of the
club please contact Ally Whitfield on 01524770827 or 07738 912923

ST PAUL’S CHURCHYARD
We are currently waiting to have one of our mowers replaced, as it seems to have hit
something when the area around the graves was being mowed. We would be very
grateful if you could make sure that all graves are left with grass on them, and with no
additional vases or items anywhere except on the ledge of a headstone. We have a
wonderful team of volunteers who help with the upkeep, and with limited funds, we
would be so grateful if you could help us in this way.



PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Paul Wilson • David Wood•Tarnia Johnson
Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley

Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

CARS

Your eco-friendly way to travel!

Airport Transfers

07595 699 862

To Manchester/Liverpool
Leeds/Bradford

From LA1 to LA23 Postcodes

   
    
 
  

Call 01539 740937
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk
for more information and quotes

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL 
LA & CA POSTCODES

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON/CATON AREA
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following

areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING

AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE
INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

BUSINESS OWNER ADVICE

YOUR HOME MAY BE REPOSSESSED IF YOU DO NOT
KEEP UP REPAYMENTS ON YOUR MORTGAGE

Tel: 01524 68812
Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk

Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

11 Willow Mill, Fell View, Caton, LA2 9RA.

The Partner Practice is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James's Place
Wealth Management plc (which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority)
for the purpose of advising solely on the Group’s wealth management products and services,

more details of which are set out on the Group’s website www.sjp.co.uk/products. The ‘St.
James's Place Partnership’ and the titles ‘Partner’ and ‘Partner Practice’ are marketing terms

used to describe St. James's Place representatives.
Bridges & Co Financial Advisers Ltd is registered in England and Wales, Number 14754052.

Registered Office: Braestone High Rd, Halton, Lancaster, Lancashire, LA2 6PH.

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Builing Works & Decorating
CATON 770932

  

CATON COMMUNITY CENTRE (VICTORIA INSTITUTE)
The Library will be open on Tuesday and Thursday during June (closed on Monday and
Wednesday)
CATON COMMUNITY LIBRARY & IT ROOM Open Mon & Wed 10-12 noon & 1-3pm; Tues &
Thurs 10-12 noon. The Library has a range of fiction, including General, Saga/Romance, Crime,
Horror and Sci-fi. The Non-fiction bookcases include Autobiographies, Biographies and a small
Lifestyle section. We have a dedicated Children’s area that includes Fiction and Non-Fiction, for
all ages from Infant picture books through to Young Adult/Teenage years. The Library relies
book donations. Any books that can’t be used on our shelves are then donated to charity.
Good condition duplicate books are also available to buy for a small donation to the V.I. Many
Thanks to everyone who donates and uses the Library. The IT ‘Drop In’ facility has 4 computers
with Internet and Microsoft Office software. £1.50 per hour, 75p for 1/2 hour, min charge of
50p; Scanning 10p; Printing B&W 15p for A4, 25p for A3. Colour 30p for A4, 55p for A3.
ROOM HIRE RATES - An ideal venue for celebration and business events
Main Hall - £20.00 per hour; Sir Thomas Storey & Victoria Room - £15.00 per hour;
Cottam Room - £12.00 per hour; Whole Building - this includes the Main Hall, Sir Thomas
Storey Room, Victoria Room and Cottam Room, but excludes the kitchen. Full rate £55.00 per
hour; Kitchen - Beverages only £12, Caterers £30, Full cooking £40, charged per session
*Discount applied to Regular User Groups
BUSINESSES, TRADES & SERVICES Display board for businesses, trades and services. Please
leave your poster, business cards etc. with Peter at the Institute.
FREE TO ADVERTISE ‘FOR SALE’ NOTICEBOARD Sell for free. Forms from Peter. 
ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT FLOODING? Floodsax are available £30 for a pack of five.
EMERGENCY CENTRE The Victoria Institute is our village’s Emergency Centre. If there are
problems such as flooding, long periods without mains water, or power cuts, the Victoria
Institute will be staffed and you’ll be able to get practical help and information.
GET IN TOUCH For all enquiries contact Peter Collins the Community Centre Manager 01524
771733 Office Hours as library above. Email: admin@victoria-institute.org.uk. 
Website: www.victoria-institute.org.uk  www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE GARDENING CLUB
Thanks to all for coming, donating plants and supporting the Gardening Club plant sale last
month. An especial thanks to all the helpers without whom the event could not go ahead. We
hope it was a happy social occasion for the village as well as an event for raising funds for the
club. It certainly seemed a success with many coming through the door and very little left at
the end. June is the month for our evening visit to a local garden, the date being Thursday 12th
June. This year we are extremely fortunate to be visiting Heywood House, Littledale Road, with
its magnificent garden and model railway. As it is local we will not be arranging lifts wholesale
but if you do need help getting there do let Graham know on 770919. Arrival time is 6.30 at
the gate and you will be checked in. This is a strictly members only event so do make sure you
have paid your subs by then. It is also a charity event so we are asking for a donation of £3 per
person to go to the National Arthritis Foundation. Mike will be charging £2 per train ride also
to go to the Foundation and there will be a donation box there should you wish to give more.
Looking at my fingers I probably will! The club will be providing coffee/tea and cake so we do
need to know numbers. Therefore if you want to go please ring Graham to get your name on
the list and so we know how many to cater for. Thank you. If the weather is anything like it is
at the time of writing then it should be a wholly different experience to last year's visit in a
deluge! 
The club will be taking a rest in July and resuming events in August with our coach trip to RHS
Bridgewater. The date is Saturday 9th August. Do get your name on the list by ringing Graham
or Rebecca on 07806521974. As an affiliated society our members get in free so we just need
to pay for the coach, which will be £15 per head. More details next month.

HAFFNER ORCHESTRA - CONCERT
Saturday 21st June 2025, 7.30pm, Ashton Hall, Lancaster Town Hall. The beautiful tunes and
lively rhythms of Barber's Violin Concerto and also Dvorak's Symphony "From the New World"
plus the gently flowing "City Beautiful" by Ingrid Stölzel make an enjoyable programme for the
concert in Lancaster on 21st June. Tickets online at: www.haffnerorchestra.org Adult: £17,
18yrs. and under: Free. Tickets may be available at the door.

Tree & Hedge Removals, 
Reductions & Pruning 
Stump Grinding & Chipping
Professional & Fully Insured 
Local to Caton & Brookhouse

07585 708817 - chris@cmhtreeservices.co.uk - 

www.cmhtreeservices.co.uk  

A. Locksmith
24 Hour Service

No Call out Charge
Student and OAP Discounts

Mobile Key Cutting
All locks opened

Cars opened and re-keyed
Safes opened and repaired

Free Estimates
Prompt & Friendly Service

All work Guaranteed
01524 845865

Stewart Cross 
Joinery

Est. 1984

Loft & Garage
Conversions

House Renovations
Tel: 077 0909 6363

Ltd

http://www.victoria-institute.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/
mailto:Chris@cmhtreeservices.co.uk
http://www.cmhtreeservices.co.uk/


Anne Taylor
Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist

Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.
Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage. Reiki.

Tel: 07525448771

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning
gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning
carpet and upholstery cleaning

domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(Caton)

info@ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk
http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care.

Contact Helen: 07766446272 / 01524221347
www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk

Individual care for your dog

Ascension & Cliff Small
Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm.
Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce

and family.
Private Chapel of rest

Golden Charter Funeral Plans.
Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton

Tel: 770886 (24 hours)
For Personal Caring Attention

20, BROOKHOUSE ROAD, (WORKSHOP)

HORNBY DAY NURSERY
1 Station Road,    HORNBY

015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am – 6.30pm)

Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2

year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 &

4 year olds from September

PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs

Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA

www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

ANDREW WHITAKER
PAINTER AND DECORATOR:

GARDENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026

awhitaker112@googlemai l .com

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton

info@houseclub.co.uk

01524 771888

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

- Ford Authorised Repairer
- Nearly New & Used Car Sales
- Full Range of Vehicle Repairs
- Insurance Body Repairs
- M.O.T. Testing
- Fuel Sale

Lancaster Road
Caton

Lancaster LA2 9QJ
Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk
sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

McPheat Automotive
Vintage Classic Sports

Chris McPheat - 07948 355952
Quernmore, Lancaster 

www.mcpheatautomotive.com

CATON ST PAUL’S C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL
We are excited to be linking up with Caton Utd Football Club to help fundraise for our new
minibus which we are hoping to purchase in time for September. The football club have
organised a walk up Coniston Old Man as part of their fundraising efforts, and have kindly
offered to share this year's profits with our wonderful PTA. This walk is happening on Sunday 8
June - keep your eye out around the village for posters detailing how to donate using a QR
code. Thank you to the football club and well done to everyone who is taking part.
We are now at the stage where we are looking for a minibus to purchase as we are finalising
how much money we think we will be able to raise. If you have any information that might
help us in this search, please contact Mr Gittins on head@stpauls.lancs.sch.uk.
We were very pleased to support Caton Gala on Saturday 17 May, both parading in the ring
with our cardboard tractor, and with our choir singing so beautifully on stage. This is a
wonderful event every year and well done to the committee who put so much effort into
making this happen.
We are preparing for the busy summer season of residentials, sports days and everything else
that makes our school such a vibrant place: our Y6 children are going for a visit to the Houses
of Parliament, as well as taking an overnight trip to Edinburgh to soak in some culture. Our Y5
children have an adventurous camping residential to look forward to, our Y3/4 children are
visiting the maritime museum, Y2 are going climbing at Salt Ayre and Y1 and Reception are
visiting Williamson Park - this is all part of our drive to enrich and enhance our curriculum.
We are also excited to invite our new reception children to their transition days and a Teddy
Bears picnic in school towards the end of term.
Well done to our Y3/4/5/6 footballers who had a wonderful time at the Lune Valley
competition. We managed to pick a lot of players who hadn't represented school before,
creating opportunities for all. Also, a massive well done to our Y5/6 athletes who won the
Lancaster and Morecambe Europa league indoor athletics, to finish 5th out of a total of 28
teams. A great effort for a school our size.

http://www.mcpheatautomotive.com/


Fawcett’s Country Sports Ltd
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing
Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies

and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats,
Leatherman tools etc.

Come and browse you will be amazed
GREENLANDS FARM VILLAGE

TEWITFIELD      NR CARNFORTH     LA6 1JH
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6
Telephone 01524 32033

www.fawcettsonline.com

Mike Burkitt
Plumbing and Heating Services

All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work
No job too small
07796394410

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.
Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in

Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham
or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents, Children
Mobile - 07740093765

Dickinson & Whitaker
Plumbing & Heating

Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Oil; Solid Fuel; Gas

771671 or 07786633947

David M. Bissell Plant Hire
360 Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058         Mobile 07836 729819

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE
Local financial advisor specialising in:

Pensions & Retirement Planning
ISAs & Investments
Tax efficient investing
Inheritance Tax Planning

Contact for a free initial meeting: 
T: 07759158924 W: trulyifa.co.uk
E: james.larton@trulyonline.co.uk

Truly Independent Ltd® is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct
Authority to provide investment advice and is bound by its rules. FCA register
no: 513655. Registered Address: Forsyth House, 93 George Street, Edinburgh,

EH2 3ES Company Reg no and place of registration: SC367442 

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL
Caton Primary School Pre School is now taking bookings for September with funded places for
3 and 4 year olds. Children will be able to benefit from our fabulous facilities in a beautiful
setting, including our own forest; a wonderful outdoor area; and a large sports hall. We also
have a couple of places available for Reception pupils in September. Please contact the school
office if you would like to arrange a visit.
In mid May, Reception Class hosted an exciting superhero party for some of the pre school
children. It was fabulous to have so many superheroes running around, dodging lasers,
rescuing animals, making snacks and squirting baddies with water! Year 1 and 2 have been
extremely fortunate to be working with renowned local artist Chas Jacobs this half term. They
have taken part in masterclasses in sketching and watercolour and created some incredible
pieces of artwork. Chas is truly inspirational!
The summer term has brought with it many sporting opportunities. What a fantastic time our
Key Stage 2 football teams had at Arkholme! The Year 3/4 team won their tournament,
bringing home gold medals and a trophy; and Year 5/6 placed 4th out of 13 teams. All players
displayed brilliant teamwork, grit and skill and we couldn’t have been more proud of them.
Throughout the summer term, all our pupils are benefiting from lessons and clubs with
professional sports and gymnastic coaches including MS Sports, Annabelle Cartmell and Amy
Speight. They also very much enjoyed our whole school inter house rounders competition.
The PTA has been busy. The children had great fun as part of their ‘Dare to be different’ day,
coming to school in inside-out clothes; face and hair paint; and odd socks and shoes. The PTA
also organised a very well-attended film night with popcorn and ‘Paddington in Peru’.
We very much enjoyed attending the Caton Gala. The children paraded around the field in
their fancy dress costumes and sang with gusto alongside St Paul’s pupils. Thank you to
everyone who supported our stall which raised money for the Year 6 residential trip to France
in September.
Our sports hall and field are available for hire. The hall has a fully-equipped kitchen, stage,
pleasant meeting room and changing facilities. For further details, contact the school office
(01524 770104).

GROW CATON
The cold dry March and April turned into a hot dry May and the gardens responded with
delight. Everything should be growing abundantly, but I have learned that when tomatoes are
placed in the greenhouse too soon and get cold, they stop growing. This happened to some of
mine and I am now hoping they pick up again soon. The beans, squashes and cabbages are
thriving though. I was a bit concerned that the soil would be too dry for planting out and was
very happy to find that there was quite a bit of moisture still in there, thanks to the thick layer
of mulch I've been applying. This has given me confidence to water just a bit less this year and
only do so when plants are visibly wilting or not growing. The fruit bushes are flowering and
setting fruit, whilst the blackbirds are watching and waiting with keen interest for their share
in the produce. The shelves for sharing surplus food and the seedbox are ticking over. I have
planted a ridiculous number of courgettes hoping for a glut this year 😊. We teamed up with
the gardening club again at the Gala and I hope you found us for a chat, to see what we have
been doing, and maybe even to start your own food growing adventure. To connect with Grow
Caton, email  growcaton@outlook.com or phone Brigitte 770771 or Anne 771470, we will also
be delighted to have you join us on our WhatsApp group. 

CATON YOUTH CLUB TRUST 2025.
As many people will know as a result of the sale of the old youth Club centre on copy lane a
number of years ago, the trust now invests the proceeds every year and uses the interest
earned so that each year we can help in Youth projects around the community. Investments
have certainly not been stable in the past twelve months but we believe we will have some
nterest being paid this year so we can make some payments towards young people’s dreams
that they might not be able to do without extra help. The forms will again be available in June
to help young people (age 11- 18) whether individuals or groups with the leisure time
activities.This is on offer to young ones living in the Caton with Littledale parish and those
interested should ask for details and obtain an application form from: Stephen Talbot - 01524
812274. talbotshome@gmail.com Or Andy Smith 41 Fell view Caton.
andrew@catonsmiths.plus.com The application forms will be available from the 1st June 2025
Closing date for applications is 30th June 2025 and decisions will be made early in July 2025.

Andrew S Parker
Chartered Accountants

Telephone - 07740 308422
Email - andrew@asparker.co.uk
Website - www.asparker.co.uk

 THE QUARTERS
SELF-CATERING - 
ACCOMMODATION

   Ideal for visiting family or friends. 
Tel: Ray or Sue 07948470964

MCB Flooring
Carpet and vinyl fitter
20+ years experience

07950819120

Pawsome Dog Training
  07946389842

pawsomedogtraining2015@outlook.com

mailto:talbotshome@gmail.com
mailto:andrew@catonsmiths.plus.com


WAVECREST
Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions

210 Brookhouse Road
ring 770331 for appointment

S.P.H. Gardening Services
Lawn mowing,    Hedging,

Gardening and Outdoor maintenance
No job too small.
Tel- 07593791007

e-mail - banjostu2018@gmail.com

Sports Rehabilitator
Sports massage

Deep tissue massage

07375 488698
sbwmassage@yahoo.com

Unique Interior Upholstery
& Soft Furnishings

Choose from our selection or choose your own fabric
FREE Consultation & Collections service

01524 805504 - info@callunafurnishings.co.uk
www.callunafurnishings.co.uk

Curtains - Cushions
Re-Upholstery
Roman Blinds
Upholstery & Up cycling
Alterations

Architectural Designer        
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit          
Planning Applications
Building Control Submissions
Lofts Conversions/Dormer
Single/Two Storey Extensions
Garage Conversion

Richard Mews 
07971 835660      www.plananddesign.co.uk

Your personal Live-In Care assistant
You love your home and you feel safe there. Needing additional
care and support shouldn’t change that.
Live-in Care provides you with your own personal care assistant
that lives with you in your home providing bespoke care, built
around your individual needs.
With such a personal service, you’ll want to engage with people
you can trust, who are highly trained, who listen, understand and
show compassion. Our team deliver all of this and more. 
Referred to by our customers as ‘lovely blue angels’ we deliver
award-winning home care as personal as you are.
Call us for a friendly chat about Live-in Care
Bluebird Care Lancaster & South Lakeland  01524 388 829
bluebirdcare.co.uk/lancaster-south-lakeland
lancasterandsouthlakeland@bluebird.co.uk
More detailed information on live-in care including what you can expect from
your live-in care assistant can be found at bluebirdcare.co.uk/live-in-care

Live-in Care
Your personal Live-In Care
assistant

Facials, Waxing, Massage, 
Nail & Eye Treatments

By appointment only 

Tel: 07789076911
Quernmore Road, Caton

 gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com
https://gardenretreatbeaut.wixsite.com/website 

ST PAUL’S WITH LITTLEDALE, BROOKHOUSE 
Sunday Services St Paul’s Church service is every Sunday at 10am. During term time we
have a Sunday club for primary aged children, and our All Age service is on the first
Sunday of every month. During the school holidays we have craft at the back for children.
You are very welcome to come along and join us!
Weddings We would love to have a conversation with you about having your wedding
service at St Paul’s. Getting married in the local village church can be very special, and we
are more than happy to help you if we can.
Funerals If you have a loved one pass away, our vicar Helen Scamman can have a
conversation about a funeral and burial in our churchyard at St Paul’s.She is also able to
hold a funeral service for you, in a local crematorium. She is more than happy to help in
any way, whether or not you are part of St Paul’s congregation on a Sunday.
If you would like to get in touch with the vicar, Rev Helen Scamman, please e-mail
vicar@stpaulscaton.org.uk or phone 01524770300. If there’s no answer leave a message
with your name and phone number and we will respond as soon as we can.

ST PAUL’S CHURCH COFFEE MORNING
The next Coffee Morning will be in the St Paul’s Church Parish Hall on the first Wednesday
of next month, that is the 4th of June, at 10.30. The June Coffee Morning is to support the
work of the Church Missionary Society and the United Society. Both organisations work to
spread the word of the Bible. At the Coffee Morning there will be a raffle, a quiz, a cake
stall, as well as other stalls selling a range of produce at reasonable prices. It will give
people the opportunity to meet friends and neighbours for a chat. You are most welcome
to join us for coffee, tea or cold drink and biscuits. The May Coffee morning raised
£145.45 for the Church Funds. Thanks go to everyone who contributed to this event, the
proceeds from which will be used to help the work of St Paul’s Church.

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wadsworth - Tel 01524 771371 Church Website - catonbaptist.org More
details on our website and Facebook page.
We continue to meet for worship on Sundays at 10.30am and 6.30pm. Sunday School
during the morning service. We also have crèche facilities available during the morning
service. Please also remember if you would like to know more about becoming a Christian
and finding new hope in Jesus, or if you have any concerns and worries and would like
prayer or a chat you can contact Alan on the above number.
Youth service on Sunday 8th at 6:30pm with the usual doughnuts and tea/coffees etc
served at the close. All welcome.
Ladies Meeting - We are a friendly group of ladies who meet once a fortnight on a
Wednesday afternoon at 2pm. Our speakers always bring a devotional message and we all
enjoy a cup of tea, coffee and a biscuit afterwards. All ladies from the village and further
afield are welcome to join us and transport can be arranged if you need a lift. For any
other enquiries or help with any matter phone Judith on 01524 770872. We look forward
to seeing you. The dates for this month are : 11th Ruth Hassall. 25th AGM - please note
the earlier starting time 11am followed by our annual outing for lunch.
Crafty Tots are now on their summer break returning again in September. 
Curious about life and faith? Join us at Caton Baptist for the Alpha Course starting Sunday
15th June at 6pm—an open, informal space to explore the big questions together.

OUR LADY IMMACULATE CATON AND ST MARY’S HORNBY
Saturday 5th July from 2-4pm. Come and join us at our annual Garden Party held in the
beautiful church garden at Hornby. There will be stalls including plants, cakes and
produce, bottle tombola and a Grand raffle. You can sit and listen to the Lancaster City
Brass Band and enjoy delicious tea and cakes. We are looking forward to seeing you.

Domestic Electrician
All electrical jobs

undertaken
Local to the village and

reliable07539990914
J.A.Electrical@outlook.com

PaintPotts 
Painter and decorator 
Interior and exterior 
Mobile 07903 316507
Email sandydavepotts@aol.com 

mailto:J.A.Electrical@outlook.com
mailto:sandydavepotts@aol.com


‘CRYSTAL’
SECURITY
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden
396 Marine Rd East,
Morecambe, LA4 5AN

LUNE VALLEY ACCOUNTING
35 years’ experience. Based in the Lune Valley

Bookkeeping and Accounts production for Sole traders,
Partnerships & Limited companies.

Personal and corporate tax returns Wages/ PAYE/ CIS
Company formation, and VAT registration

Contact Peter Scott on 07341388109 or
peter@lvaccounting.co.uk

AM HAIR & BEAUTY 
 161 High Road Halton
Phone 01524 811392

Ladies, gents & children’s hair.
Contact Ange & Danielle on 01524

811392 of on Facebook

Massage & beauty. Contact Aimee
on 07874896145 or on Facebook 

Greenworx
grass cutting

bookings being taken
07954224609

Get in touch for your free no obligation quote
07494428330
hello@jprocterjoinery.co.uk

J Procter Joinery 
your local carpentry experts

Bespoke joinery and carpentry
Kitchen fitting
Extensions and loft conversions
Media Walls
Flooring and decking specialists
Staircases
Traditional roofing
Project Management

CATHOLIC CHURCH STATION YARD
The Catholic Parish of ‘Our Lady Immaculate, Caton’, is being looked after by the clergy at the
Cathedral Parish in Lancaster. The clergy serving at Caton are: Rev Fr John Millar (Cathedral
Dean); Rev Fr Philip Wrigley; Rev Fr John-Paul Evans If you need to contact the clergy, please
email us at: clergy@lancastercathedral.org.uk Website: www.lancastercathedral.org.uk
Normal Parish Weekend Mass times for this area: Saturday Vigil: 18:00 - Our Lady
Immaculate, Caton 18:30 – Cathedral, Lancaster Sunday: 09:00 - St Mary’s, Hornby 09:00 – St
Thomas More, Lancaster 10:30 – Cathedral, Lancaster 18:30 – Cathedral, Lancaster

CATON METHODIST CHAPEL HAVE MOVED!
From 2025 all our services and activities will be at the Lune Valley Methodist Hub. 
Weekly Sunday Service 10:30am
Book and Jigsaw Exchange - new time Saturday 20th June 11am. Browse our great selection of
books and jigsaws,have a coffee and donate to charity.
Saturday Soup - Change of date 3rd Saturday of the month. 20th June 12:30pm. £3.00 per
person homemade soup and lots of Cake. Everyone Welcome
Crafts @ Caton Thursday 26th June 10-12pm. Bring your knitting or crochet and have chat
over a coffee.
Bible Study Wednesdays 7pm. Wednesday 11th and 25th June. 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the
month.

CATON UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB
Prize draw results April ‘25 – Dave Pearson - £100; May ’25 – Dec Lightfoot - £100. If you would
like to enter, please visit www.donorbox.org/caton-sports-association
Fundraising Walk After successfully reaching the summit of Helvellyn last summer to raise vital
funds for the Gift of Sight Appeal and our football club, we’re setting out on another challenge
this year—this time for a different local cause.
The club is proudly supporting the PTA at Caton St Paul's CofE Primary School in their effort to
purchase a new school minibus before the new school year begins in September. To help
towards making this happen, we’ve organised another fundraising walk on the 8th of June,
and this time, we’re tackling Coniston Old Man.
If you're able to donate, your support would mean the world. Simply search “Caton St Paul’s
CofE PTA Gofundme” on Google, and it will take you to the page with all the details or scan the
QR code to the right.
Season Review After wrapping up our second season in the West Lancashire League, this year
marked an exciting milestone—the debut season of our second team. Both teams performed
admirably, but special recognition must go to the second team. With an average age of just 18
throughout most of the season, they defied expectations and secured a place in a Cup Final,
played in Blackpool. Although they faced defeat against a more experienced Haslingden St.
Mary’s side, the invaluable experience gained will undoubtedly serve them well as they
prepare for the new season ahead.

SELFCARE SUNDAY CATON ST PAUL’S SCHOOL MINIBUS FUNDRAISER 
'Tropic Skincare Workshop' Sunday 6th July - 4.30pm @ Victoria Institute Main Hall This Event
is perfect for all ladies (and any lads that want to look after their skin too!) along with
Teenagers and Tweens to enjoy a clean & safe (100% natural products) guided facial, Lip &
hand treatment. Learning how to look after our skin and have a relaxing girly time together
while raising much needed funds! There is also a raffle on the night if you want to get involved.
Why not get the generation together for a fabulous time! Tickets: Adults £8 Under: Child* £5.
What's included: Refreshment, New Bamboo Cloth to keep, Skincare Workshop with Guided
Facials for everyone plus Hand & Lip treatment too.  
*There isn't a cut off age but I recommend 6/7years and up but you know your own children
and if they will enjoy and manage to follow instructions with your help at the tables. Any
questions please ask. 
To book tickets please message Claire Fox clairestarfox@gmail.com or 07592726228. All
tickets need to be booked before the night by 28th June.

mailto:clergy@lancastercathedral.org.uk
http://www.lancastercathedral.org.uk/


ARBOR ACE TREE CARE
• Tree Removal
• Tree pruning
• Tree reduction
• Hedge trimming
• Fully Insured
• Qualified
mob: 07733186973
Email: arborace@yahoo.com
Website: www.arboracetreecare.com

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham, 

Tel: 015242 61868
Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk

www.temptationsbentham.co.uk
Agents for Brother Sewing Machines
Fabrics, Knitting Wool, Haberdashery

Fresh Food & Home Baking
Carvetii Coffee &Teas
3 Hornby Road, Caton

Fri/Sat/Sun
9:30-3pm

We Clean
AGAs
Ranges
Single Ovens
Double Ovens
Freestanding Ovens

Hobs
Extractors
Microwaves
Combi Ovens

angela@theovenmaid.co.uk  www.theovenmaid.co.uk
07312 644733

H PEARSON
PLUMBING SERVICES

All domestic plumbing and gas work
Boiler replacements     Full bathroom installations.

07921802942.
hpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk

LAKEWOOD STOVES
Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village,

Wood Burners And Gas Fire Collections.
We Offer A Complete Service From

Building Works To Supply And Installation
TEL - 01524 805806 or 07920803197

LIME TREE GARAGE
(HALTON)

Joe Marshall
Motor Vehicle Service, Repairs and MoT

Tel. 01524 811063

20 YEARS’ EXPERIENCE
Friendly, honest plumber with reasonable rates. 

£45 call out fee including the first hour. £40ph thereafter.
Call now on 07526 733417 or email

ntplumbing999@gmail.com

NT PLUMBING

HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS 
Hornby District Ramblers Hornby District Ramblers 14th June - 4-6 miles (Ros); 28th June - 6-8
miles (Chris). Meet at Hornby Car Park to leave at 9:30 prompt - or at parking area for start of
walk. Contribution towards fuel costs for car sharing: £3 for shorter distance; £4 for a longer
distance. Chair Jenny Herd (015242 21690)

HORNBY PENSIONERS EVENTS IN JUNE 2025
Dates for Dominoes and Whist. June 7th Whist and Dominoes. June 21st Dominoes. Meetings
take place in Hornby Institute. Contact Eileen Barton on 0778046151 TRIPS Many of you will
have been looking forward to our programme of Summer Day Excursions and we hope that
our first one will not disappoint. Tuesday June 10th Grasmere and Whitehaven, via the scenic
route. This trip is a full day excursion and begins to pick up at 9.00am We will travel through
the Lakes and make a stop at the Garden Centre in Grasmere. We will then travel via the
scenic route to Whitehaven. Our journey back will offer a short stop at Booths in Ulverston.
The coach trips remain the same at £12 for members and £14 for non- members. Guests, even
those of non-pensionable age are most welcome. You will be able to book your seat on the
coach at the institute on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings, from 10am until noon. The coach
will arrive back no later than 7pm.

JAZZ IN HORNBY
Friday August 22nd: The annual reunion of the Chris Coull Sextet and Friday  November 7th the
return of Groove Crusade Usual venue: The Village Institute, Main Street, Hornby, LA2 8JR.
Doors and bar open from 7.30, music from 8pm. Tickets £18, on the door or ring 015242
22227

PLANNING A CHILDREN’S OR FAMILY PARTY?
Especially during the summer when our regular bookings are taking a break and we have more
availability, the Church Hall at the top of New Street in Brookhouse is a perfect location for
your event. With parking and a grassed outside area, disabled access, B4RN wifi and a kitchen
that can be used for heating and serving pre prepared food all included in the rental cost of
£13.50 per hour. Please contact phrawsthorn@hotmail.co.uk for further information.

DO YOU LOVE SINGING? 
Then join Every Song Singers and
enjoy singing without pressure.
Everyone can sing and everyone is
welcome to this relaxed and fun
group. Victoria Institute every
Monday at 1pm. 'I've been going to
this group since it started in 2017
and love the way everyone is
welcome, we choose the songs and
Caroline who leads the group is
always open to suggestions for new
songs,' said Margaret. The group is
well established now with new
members always welcome. The
group gives you the chance to sing
songs from 1950's onwards
(requests are encouraged). 'All are
welcome,' said Caroline McCarthy
who leads the group. 'We aim to
have fun while singing some of our
favourite songs from Frank Sinatra
to the Beatles, Fleetwood Mac and
Coldplay. Come along and try it
out.' Contact Caroline on
07847586039 or just turn up.


